Hartford Magnet Trinity College Academy 

Physical Education Department


Dear Parents/Guardians:

Hartford Magnet Trinity College Academy students are required to participate in Physical Education, Swimming, and Dance classes as an important part of their education.  

The program is broad and varied in scope and has been designed to contribute to the promotion of physical fitness, the learning of skills, and the social growth of students.  It is hoped that these experiences will be enjoyable and of lasting value for your son or daughter by helping to instill a desire for continued physical fitness throughout their lifetime.  

In order to achieve our goal we are asking for your cooperation by showing an interest in the program by reviewing the following procedures that must be followed by all students.  

1. A change of clothing is mandatory for Physical Education and Dance classes.  A standard uniform is mandatory –T-shirt (no tank tops), athletic shorts or sweat pants (no jean shorts, cut-offs or pajama pants), socks and sneakers.  

2. All students are required to participate in the Swim Program. One-piece bathing suit, swim cap and goggles are mandatory for all students.  Boys are required to wear swim trunks only (no cut-offs). Caps may be purchased for $2.00 (latex), $4.00(silicone), and Goggles for $4.00.  

3. There is a standard procedure regarding Physical Education, Dance, and the Swimming Program.  You or your child should discuss any concerns or issues, such as not having the funds available to purchase swim caps or bathing suits, with the Physical Education and Dance teachers.
4. Your child has been given a lock and assigned a locker for his/her PE/Swimming/Dance class this quarter.  If the lock is stolen or lost and not returned, a $5.00 replacement charge will be due.  
Physical Education and swimming uniforms should not be worn to and from school.  They should be kept in the assigned PE locker or carried to and from school each day.  They should also be laundered regularly and kept in good repair.

In order to ensure that your son/daughter enjoys and gains the benefits of our Physical Education program, please make sure that they come to school properly prepared.  If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to call any one of the Physical Education, Dance & Swimming teachers listed below, otherwise we are depending on your support to help make this program a success.
Thank you for your Cooperation,

Physical Education Staff,

Cindy Turcotte
(860) 695-7301
turcc001@hartfordschools.org 
Jeff Kramer 

(860) 695-7304
kramj001@hartfordschools.org 
Jason Smith 

(860) 695-7304
smitj002@hartfordschools.org
Donna Mulcahy
(860) 695-7302    mulcd001@hartfordschools.org 
